
ExCo Non-official Members fully
support CE in leading HKSAR Government
in its administration

The following is issued on behalf of the Executive Council Secretariat:

     The Non-official Members of the Executive Council (ExCo Non-official
Members) today (December 14) issued the following statement:
 
     ExCo Non-official Members fully support the Chief Executive in leading
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government in its
administration to pursue economic growth, advance development, and address
livelihood issues. They also expressed gratitude to President Xi Jinping for
the importance he attached to Hong Kong and his care for the city.
      
     During the Chief Executive's duty visit to Beijing, President Xi
acknowledged the work of the Chief Executive and the HKSAR Government,
emphasising that the Central Government will continue to fully, firmly and
accurately implement the "one country, two systems" principle. President Xi's
remarks also underscored the importance of reform and innovation, which
inspires people to embrace changes, be proactive, and embody a spirit of
innovation and creativity.
      
     As the Chief Executive said, the next two and a half years will be a
critical period for Hong Kong to move forward, advance from stability to
prosperity, and build on its achievement while beginning a new chapter of
development. ExCo Non-official Members will continue to fully support the
Chief Executive in leading Hong Kong to pursue reforms and changes by
offering advices on important policies and actively collaborating with the
HKSAR Government to implement various reform measures, with a view to
creating new momentum and advantages for economic development, promoting Hong
Kong's transition from stability to prosperity through innovation and
invention, and advancing high-quality development in Hong Kong together.
      
     ExCo Non-official Members believe that with the unwavering support of
the Central Government and the unifying efforts from all sectors of the
community, Hong Kong will effectively leverage its advantages of "one
country, two systems", rise to challenges, maintain prosperity and stability,
and scale new heights.
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